

# Ardross PS Newsletter 9 November 2021 • Issue 10

#### **Important Dates:**

#### **Wednesday 10 November**

Dance – Year 6 Kindy Incursion - Scitech Kindy 2022 – Orientation Day

#### **Thursday 11 November**

Uniform Shop Open Salsa – Year 5

## Friday 12 November STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY -NO STUDENTS

P&C Fathering Project - Camp Weekend

#### **Monday 15 November**

Dance - Years 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 16 November**

Assembly - Instrumental

#### **Wednesday 17 November**

Dance – Year 6 Kindy Incursion - Scitech Kindy 2022 – Orientation Day Kindy 2022 – Parent Information Evening

#### **Thursday 18 November**

Salsa - Year 5

#### **Monday 22 November**

Dance - Years 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 23 November**

AXSHS Early Orientation Assembly – Room 17 P&C Meeting – 7.00pm

#### Wednesday 24 November

Dance – Year 6 Year 6 Dinner Dance

#### **Thursday 25 November**

Uniform Shop Open

Salsa - Year 5

#### Friday 26 November

AXSHS Orientation (1) P&C Barefoot Bowls @5.30pm

#### **Monday 29 November**

Dance - Year 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 30 November**

Assembly - Pre Primary

#### **Thursday 2 December**

Salsa - Year 5

#### **Monday 6 December**

Dance – Years 1 to 4 AXSHS Orientation (2)

#### **Tuesday 7 December**

Kindy A Christmas Concert

#### **Wednesday 8 December**

Dance - Year 6

#### **Thursday 9 December**

Graduation & Presentation Evening @5.30pm

# **Principal's Message**

MOTIVATE - EDUCATE - CELEBRATE

Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter. Along with Connect, the <u>Ardross Primary School webpage</u> and Facebook, we aim to keep you informed on what happens on a day to day basis.

#### **SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY - FRIDAY, 12 NOVEMBER**

Students do not attend school this Friday. Staff will be involved in reflection, analysis of data and planning for 2022.

#### **LAPATHON**

This year's major fundraiser, the school Lapathon, took place on Friday, 22 October. On behalf of the school community I would like to thank Mr Hill for organising and ensuring this day was a

huge success. Thank you, the parent community, for sponsoring your child/ren. They are looking forward to their ticket being drawn from the bucket.

#### RIDE TO SCHOOL DAY - OFFICIAL OPENING OF LINKS ROAD

This was a wonderful morning of celebration with clowns, cycle rides, fruit and coffee. Local Indigenous resident, Aunty Marie delivered a Welcome to Country to pay respects to the elders past and present and acknowledge the land in which we meet, Wadjuk Noongar land. Thank you to the City of Melville, Department of Transport, Applecross Senior High School, Over 55's Cycling and Cycling Without Age for adding to the festivities. A special mention to Mr Croswell who ensured it ran to plan.

#### **CLASS PARENT REPRESENTATIVES**

As the year comes to an end I would like to personally thank our parent representatives. They give their time freely to ensure all parents within the class have a voice, are able to volunteer their time and are kept up to date on events.

I meet with the representatives each term to share updates and also answer questions that are specific to their parent community. We are all very busy which makes the time they give very special.

#### **FOODS AND DRINK POLICY**

We, as a school, are committed to health promotion strategies and believe that learning healthy eating habits commences early in life. The school and staff promote a culture of healthy eating and are committed to providing relevant information, skills and resources to students and caregivers.

The bringing of food to share with other students within the classroom is not permitted. This has implications under the healthy choices policy, under food preparation and the approach to a large number of students with a wide variety of allergies. Classroom rewards provided to students are not to include food.

As the end of the year approaches children often share Christmas cards and sweet treats such as candy canes and chocolates. Please remember not to send sweets with your child to share with others this year and onwards. Thank you.

#### 2022 STUDENT PLACEMENT AND CLASS STRUCTURE

Over the previous three years arrangement of classes and teachers have been based on looping of classes. This involved, where possible, students moving with each other into the next year with their current classroom teacher. The structure was Pre Primary / Year 1, Years 2 / 3, Years 4 / 5. Taking into account a number of issues including split classes and student needs, looping will no longer be the base structure used. Beginning 2022 the structure of classes will be focussed on the needs of the students and expertise of staff.

Class lists for 2022 will be available via Connect and also outside administration on Friday, 28 January 2022.

As the year comes to an end I am in the process of structuring the classes for 2022. The placement of students to individual classes can be an emotive issue for parents. In order to ensure that the process is open, equitable and transparent for all, the following criteria will be applied for the placement of all students in classes. Parents who feel they have critical or relevant information pertaining to the placement of their child in 2022 should advise me in writing.

The number and structure of classes required in any particular year is determined by the school's total projected enrolment for the coming year, financial resources and school based decision making on effective resource management.

#### **Guidelines for Student Placement in Classrooms**

Individual class placements are ultimately decided by the Principal who works together with all staff to discuss the placement of students in classes. This is based on the teachers' professional judgement of each child taking into consideration social, emotional and academic needs.

#### **Placement Criteria**

- > Specific needs of the child
- > Group homogeneity the retention of positive relationships and groups
- Maintaining a balance of academic abilities and social emotional needs and abilities
- Maintenance of gender balance (where practicable).

Specific requests, in writing, for class placement for 2022 must be received by 3.10pm on Friday, 19 November 2021.

### MAKE A DIFFERENCE! NOMINATE FOR THE SCHOOL BOARD

The board of a public school works with the school community to achieve the best outcomes for students. It plays an important role in contributing to good school governance so that school resources are used efficiently, and community expectations and the school's priorities reflect the needs of students.

My experiences as a parent, teacher and now principal on a variety of school boards and councils has been central to the vital part I have played in children's education, including my own, from Wickham District High School to Ardross Primary School.

As a parent you can take on many roles in your child's education. As a member of the school board you along with other members represent the parent community. The School Board plays an important role in contributing to a good school governance so that school resources are used efficiently and community expectations and the school's priorities reflect the needs of students. Due to the end of a two-year tenure the school Board will have four parent vacancies for the 2022/2023 school years. As per the constitution the School Board is now calling for any school/community representative to nominate for 2022 & 2023.

The role of the School Board is:

#### 1. Functions of the Board

- 1.1 The functions of the Board are:
  - a) To take part in:
    - i) establishing, and reviewing from time to time, the school's objectives, priorities and general policy directions;
    - ii)) the planning of financial arrangements necessary to fund those objectives, priorities and directions;
    - iii) evaluating the school's performance in achieving them; and
    - iv) formulating codes of conduct for students at the school.
  - b) To promote the school in the community.
  - c) To determine, in consultation with students, their parents and staff of the school, a dress code for students when they are attending or representing the school.
  - d) To consult with the Principal on:
    - i) any general policy concerning the use in school activities of prayers,

- songs and materials based on religious, spiritual or moral values: sections 68(2)(b) and 70(a); and
- ii) the implementation of special religious education: sections 69(2) and 70(b).
- e) To approve:
  - i) any charge or contribution: sections 99(3) and (4);
  - ii) the costs to be paid for participation in an extra cost optional component of the school's educational programme: sections 100(1) and (3);
  - iii) the items that are to be supplied to a student for the student's personal use in the school's educational programme: sections 108(1) and (2); and
  - iv) any agreement or arrangement for advertising or sponsorship entered into by the principal: sections 216(5) and (6).
- f) If the Board is incorporated it may:
  - i) obtain funds for the benefit of the school;
  - ii) employ persons (other than staff); and
  - iii) manage and operate facilities at the school, such as a canteen, a swimming pool, residential accommodation for students, a school farm or horticultural centre.

Please see Tania or Gabby at reception to receive a nomination form. These are also available on Connect within the Library and folder Ardross School Board. Nominations need to be completed and returned to the front office by Friday, 26th November 2021. If there are more than four nominations, an election process will take place, as per the School Board Policy. The successful candidates will commence in 2022. Please visit our School Website School Board page for more information.

Should you have any questions about what's involved in being a Board member, you can call the current Board Chairperson, Geoff Cooper, on 0406 893 955.

Can you also let me know if your child/ren will not be attending Ardross PS in 2022 by completing the tear off slip on page 6.

Create magic moments with your child/ren, they are truly priceless.



Sue Mikkelsen-Taylor Principal



**Ardross Primary School** 

# **Library News**



A HUGE thankyou to the parent volunteers who came into the library last Friday morning to cover all the new home reader books. It was a big task due to the large number of readers the school has recently purchased, so we really do appreciate the help in getting these books ready to be used by our teachers and students in the classrooms.

There are unfortunately a large number of students who currently have overdue library books. Our school library policy is that books can be borrowed for one week after such time, students need to return the books or they can renew the books for an additional week. Please continue to remind your children to take responsibility of their library books and ensure they are returned each week during their class library time.

As we are approaching the end of the year, borrowing of library books will stop in Week 7. This allows enough time to ensure all our library books are returned before we break for the Christmas holidays.

Natalie Jones Library Officer

## **P&C News**

Welcome to Week Five of Term Four. This is a very special time for our graduating Year 6 students and we would like to wish them much happiness in their final weeks at Ardross PS.

Every day, teachers at Ardross Primary are shaping the future and making a profound difference to young lives. On behalf of the Ardross Community we would like to thank all the staff at Ardross PS for the dedication to high quality teaching and learning as well as their devotion of care every day. We hope you enjoyed the small tokens of appreciation on World Teachers Day.

#### A THANK YOU TO VOLUNTEERS

Apologises to the Art Blast helpers at the 60<sup>th</sup> Birthday celebrations for excluding you in the last newsletter. Thank you to Tania, Christabel, Leith, Janet, Jane F, Jane G, Chantal, Penelope, Audrey and Justine for assisting Mrs Warren in the beautiful Art display for the event.

Also, thanks to Justine, Estabelle, Karine, Carolyn, Janet, Bea and Hayley for spending the day covering new decodable books that were purchased by the P&C earlier this year.

To Anna, Kelly and Cindy for counting the Lapathon money.

And finally to Andrea Snare who beautifully crafted the 'Happy Birthday Ardross PS' bunting for the 60<sup>th</sup> Birthday.

#### **LAPATHON**

A very big THANK YOU to the Ardross community for the absolutely amazing fundraising effort at this year's Lapathon. You raised a total of \$22,520.25 Congratulations to Room 13 and Room 3 for raising the biggest classroom totals - Room 13: \$2,225.25 / Room 3: \$2,669.00.

Thank you once again to Mr Hill for his outstanding organisation of the Lapathon. Mr Hill is a dedicated teacher and #1 supporter of Ardross PS and we are extremely grateful for his commitment to our community.

#### **END OF YEAR CELEBRATION**

This year the P&C have organised an end of year celebration to be held at Mt Pleasant Bowls Club for a relaxed evening with friends.

**When:** Friday, 26 November, 2021

**Who:** Staff and Parents of Ardross PS (adults only)

Where: Mt Pleasant Bowls Club, 40 Bedford Road, Mt Pleasant

**Time:** From 5:30pm - If this is too early then you are welcome to attend when

time permits. Closing is 10:30pm

What to bring: Your festive spirit, a plate of finger food to share and money for the bar Tickets: \$15.00 per person. This includes bowls, coaches and venue hire. Go to the

Try Booking link to purchase tickets <a href="https://www.trybooking.com/BVMYZ">www.trybooking.com/BVMYZ</a>

No experience required just a spirit to join in and celebrate the 2021 year. Santa may swing by for some festive cheer.

#### WHOLE SCHOOL END OF YEAR PLAYDATE

Join your friends down at the river for a splash, a picnic and a cheers to 2021.

When: Thursday, 16 December 2021

Time: 3:30 pm until dark.

**Where:** Deep Water Point, meeting on the grassed area next to the playground.

**Who:** The whole family

**What:** BYO picnic, swimmers and chairs

See you there.

The next P&C meeting is on Tuesday, 23 November at 7.00pm in the Staff Room.

Ali	ce	Br	eni	na	n	
P&	C	^n-	Pre	2Si	de	ní

<b>~</b>			
	STUDENTS NOT RETURNI	NG TO ARDROSS PS IN	2022
My child / children			
Room	Year Level	Room	Year Level
will <u><b>not</b></u> be returni	ng to Ardross in 2022.		
C: 1		Б.,	
Signed		Date	

## **OSHClub News**

Enrolling your child in OSHClub is easy and free. All you need to do is complete an enrolment form online at <a href="https://www.oshclub.com.au">www.oshclub.com.au</a> where you will have the option of booking as either a permanent or casual user. Once your child / children is enrolled you then have the comfort and reassurance of knowing that your child will be cared for in a safe, fun and friendly environment.

We have had a good start to Term 3. For our program this term, we have a Master Chef session, Bunnings incursion - plants and a fashion parade using recycled Coles bags - lots of activities and fun. If you have any questions about booking, please come and see me or call me.

Val Maiorana Program Coordinator

# **After School & Saturday Mandarin Club**



Mandarin Stars provides immensely enjoyable Mandarin Language classes for children. After-school Mandarin Club is available in the Library on **Tuesday**, **Thursday and Friday** from **3.15pm to 4.15pm and 4.15pm to 5.15pm (Kindy to Year 6). Saturday morning classes** for children ages 1-12 years are held in the Senior Block. To enrol or to book for a free trial class, please contact <a href="mailto:perthsouth@mandarinstars.com.au">perthsouth@mandarinstars.com.au</a> or call 1800 18 1118 for more details.



Keyed Up Music will be teaching keyboard group lessons this term after school. Lessons start at \$18.65 for a group of 4 per lesson. If you are interested in your son/daughter learning an instrument, ring Savanna on 6107 8841 or 0479 171 424 or enrol at

www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment-form



Grasshopper Soccer is running programs at Ardross PS in Term 4.

Grasshopper Soccer is Australia's most participated non-competitive soccer program for children aged 5 - 12 years. Ardross PS program starts after school on Monday, 25 October 2021.

To enrol - www.grasshoppersoccer.com.au/ardross

For more information – 0451 172 877 perth@grasshoppersoccer.com.au



# Ardross PS Newsletter 9 November 2021 • Issue 10

#### **Important Dates:**

#### **Wednesday 10 November**

Dance – Year 6 Kindy Incursion - Scitech Kindy 2022 – Orientation Day

#### **Thursday 11 November**

Uniform Shop Open Salsa – Year 5

## Friday 12 November STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY -NO STUDENTS

P&C Fathering Project - Camp Weekend

#### **Monday 15 November**

Dance - Years 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 16 November**

Assembly - Instrumental

#### **Wednesday 17 November**

Dance – Year 6 Kindy Incursion - Scitech Kindy 2022 – Orientation Day Kindy 2022 – Parent Information Evening

#### **Thursday 18 November**

Salsa - Year 5

#### **Monday 22 November**

Dance - Years 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 23 November**

AXSHS Early Orientation Assembly – Room 17 P&C Meeting – 7.00pm

#### Wednesday 24 November

Dance – Year 6 Year 6 Dinner Dance

#### **Thursday 25 November**

Uniform Shop Open

Salsa - Year 5

#### Friday 26 November

AXSHS Orientation (1) P&C Barefoot Bowls @5.30pm

#### **Monday 29 November**

Dance - Year 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 30 November**

Assembly - Pre Primary

#### **Thursday 2 December**

Salsa - Year 5

#### **Monday 6 December**

Dance – Years 1 to 4 AXSHS Orientation (2)

#### **Tuesday 7 December**

Kindy A Christmas Concert

#### **Wednesday 8 December**

Dance - Year 6

#### **Thursday 9 December**

Graduation & Presentation Evening @5.30pm

# **Principal's Message**

MOTIVATE - EDUCATE - CELEBRATE

Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter. Along with Connect, the <u>Ardross Primary School webpage</u> and Facebook, we aim to keep you informed on what happens on a day to day basis.

#### **SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY - FRIDAY, 12 NOVEMBER**

Students do not attend school this Friday. Staff will be involved in reflection, analysis of data and planning for 2022.

#### **LAPATHON**

This year's major fundraiser, the school Lapathon, took place on Friday, 22 October. On behalf of the school community I would like to thank Mr Hill for organising and ensuring this day was a

huge success. Thank you, the parent community, for sponsoring your child/ren. They are looking forward to their ticket being drawn from the bucket.

#### RIDE TO SCHOOL DAY - OFFICIAL OPENING OF LINKS ROAD

This was a wonderful morning of celebration with clowns, cycle rides, fruit and coffee. Local Indigenous resident, Aunty Marie delivered a Welcome to Country to pay respects to the elders past and present and acknowledge the land in which we meet, Wadjuk Noongar land. Thank you to the City of Melville, Department of Transport, Applecross Senior High School, Over 55's Cycling and Cycling Without Age for adding to the festivities. A special mention to Mr Croswell who ensured it ran to plan.

#### **CLASS PARENT REPRESENTATIVES**

As the year comes to an end I would like to personally thank our parent representatives. They give their time freely to ensure all parents within the class have a voice, are able to volunteer their time and are kept up to date on events.

I meet with the representatives each term to share updates and also answer questions that are specific to their parent community. We are all very busy which makes the time they give very special.

#### **FOODS AND DRINK POLICY**

We, as a school, are committed to health promotion strategies and believe that learning healthy eating habits commences early in life. The school and staff promote a culture of healthy eating and are committed to providing relevant information, skills and resources to students and caregivers.

The bringing of food to share with other students within the classroom is not permitted. This has implications under the healthy choices policy, under food preparation and the approach to a large number of students with a wide variety of allergies. Classroom rewards provided to students are not to include food.

As the end of the year approaches children often share Christmas cards and sweet treats such as candy canes and chocolates. Please remember not to send sweets with your child to share with others this year and onwards. Thank you.

#### 2022 STUDENT PLACEMENT AND CLASS STRUCTURE

Over the previous three years arrangement of classes and teachers have been based on looping of classes. This involved, where possible, students moving with each other into the next year with their current classroom teacher. The structure was Pre Primary / Year 1, Years 2 / 3, Years 4 / 5. Taking into account a number of issues including split classes and student needs, looping will no longer be the base structure used. Beginning 2022 the structure of classes will be focussed on the needs of the students and expertise of staff.

Class lists for 2022 will be available via Connect and also outside administration on Friday, 28 January 2022.

As the year comes to an end I am in the process of structuring the classes for 2022. The placement of students to individual classes can be an emotive issue for parents. In order to ensure that the process is open, equitable and transparent for all, the following criteria will be applied for the placement of all students in classes. Parents who feel they have critical or relevant information pertaining to the placement of their child in 2022 should advise me in writing.

The number and structure of classes required in any particular year is determined by the school's total projected enrolment for the coming year, financial resources and school based decision making on effective resource management.

#### **Guidelines for Student Placement in Classrooms**

Individual class placements are ultimately decided by the Principal who works together with all staff to discuss the placement of students in classes. This is based on the teachers' professional judgement of each child taking into consideration social, emotional and academic needs.

#### **Placement Criteria**

- > Specific needs of the child
- > Group homogeneity the retention of positive relationships and groups
- Maintaining a balance of academic abilities and social emotional needs and abilities
- Maintenance of gender balance (where practicable).

Specific requests, in writing, for class placement for 2022 must be received by 3.10pm on Friday, 19 November 2021.

### MAKE A DIFFERENCE! NOMINATE FOR THE SCHOOL BOARD

The board of a public school works with the school community to achieve the best outcomes for students. It plays an important role in contributing to good school governance so that school resources are used efficiently, and community expectations and the school's priorities reflect the needs of students.

My experiences as a parent, teacher and now principal on a variety of school boards and councils has been central to the vital part I have played in children's education, including my own, from Wickham District High School to Ardross Primary School.

As a parent you can take on many roles in your child's education. As a member of the school board you along with other members represent the parent community. The School Board plays an important role in contributing to a good school governance so that school resources are used efficiently and community expectations and the school's priorities reflect the needs of students. Due to the end of a two-year tenure the school Board will have four parent vacancies for the 2022/2023 school years. As per the constitution the School Board is now calling for any school/community representative to nominate for 2022 & 2023.

The role of the School Board is:

#### 1. Functions of the Board

- 1.1 The functions of the Board are:
  - a) To take part in:
    - i) establishing, and reviewing from time to time, the school's objectives, priorities and general policy directions;
    - ii)) the planning of financial arrangements necessary to fund those objectives, priorities and directions;
    - iii) evaluating the school's performance in achieving them; and
    - iv) formulating codes of conduct for students at the school.
  - b) To promote the school in the community.
  - c) To determine, in consultation with students, their parents and staff of the school, a dress code for students when they are attending or representing the school.
  - d) To consult with the Principal on:
    - i) any general policy concerning the use in school activities of prayers,

- songs and materials based on religious, spiritual or moral values: sections 68(2)(b) and 70(a); and
- ii) the implementation of special religious education: sections 69(2) and 70(b).
- e) To approve:
  - i) any charge or contribution: sections 99(3) and (4);
  - ii) the costs to be paid for participation in an extra cost optional component of the school's educational programme: sections 100(1) and (3);
  - iii) the items that are to be supplied to a student for the student's personal use in the school's educational programme: sections 108(1) and (2); and
  - iv) any agreement or arrangement for advertising or sponsorship entered into by the principal: sections 216(5) and (6).
- f) If the Board is incorporated it may:
  - i) obtain funds for the benefit of the school;
  - ii) employ persons (other than staff); and
  - iii) manage and operate facilities at the school, such as a canteen, a swimming pool, residential accommodation for students, a school farm or horticultural centre.

Please see Tania or Gabby at reception to receive a nomination form. These are also available on Connect within the Library and folder Ardross School Board. Nominations need to be completed and returned to the front office by Friday, 26th November 2021. If there are more than four nominations, an election process will take place, as per the School Board Policy. The successful candidates will commence in 2022. Please visit our School Website School Board page for more information.

Should you have any questions about what's involved in being a Board member, you can call the current Board Chairperson, Geoff Cooper, on 0406 893 955.

Can you also let me know if your child/ren will not be attending Ardross PS in 2022 by completing the tear off slip on page 6.

Create magic moments with your child/ren, they are truly priceless.



Sue Mikkelsen-Taylor Principal



**Ardross Primary School** 

# **Library News**



A HUGE thankyou to the parent volunteers who came into the library last Friday morning to cover all the new home reader books. It was a big task due to the large number of readers the school has recently purchased, so we really do appreciate the help in getting these books ready to be used by our teachers and students in the classrooms.

There are unfortunately a large number of students who currently have overdue library books. Our school library policy is that books can be borrowed for one week after such time, students need to return the books or they can renew the books for an additional week. Please continue to remind your children to take responsibility of their library books and ensure they are returned each week during their class library time.

As we are approaching the end of the year, borrowing of library books will stop in Week 7. This allows enough time to ensure all our library books are returned before we break for the Christmas holidays.

Natalie Jones Library Officer

## **P&C News**

Welcome to Week Five of Term Four. This is a very special time for our graduating Year 6 students and we would like to wish them much happiness in their final weeks at Ardross PS.

Every day, teachers at Ardross Primary are shaping the future and making a profound difference to young lives. On behalf of the Ardross Community we would like to thank all the staff at Ardross PS for the dedication to high quality teaching and learning as well as their devotion of care every day. We hope you enjoyed the small tokens of appreciation on World Teachers Day.

#### A THANK YOU TO VOLUNTEERS

Apologises to the Art Blast helpers at the 60<sup>th</sup> Birthday celebrations for excluding you in the last newsletter. Thank you to Tania, Christabel, Leith, Janet, Jane F, Jane G, Chantal, Penelope, Audrey and Justine for assisting Mrs Warren in the beautiful Art display for the event.

Also, thanks to Justine, Estabelle, Karine, Carolyn, Janet, Bea and Hayley for spending the day covering new decodable books that were purchased by the P&C earlier this year.

To Anna, Kelly and Cindy for counting the Lapathon money.

And finally to Andrea Snare who beautifully crafted the 'Happy Birthday Ardross PS' bunting for the 60<sup>th</sup> Birthday.

#### **LAPATHON**

A very big THANK YOU to the Ardross community for the absolutely amazing fundraising effort at this year's Lapathon. You raised a total of \$22,520.25 Congratulations to Room 13 and Room 3 for raising the biggest classroom totals - Room 13: \$2,225.25 / Room 3: \$2,669.00.

Thank you once again to Mr Hill for his outstanding organisation of the Lapathon. Mr Hill is a dedicated teacher and #1 supporter of Ardross PS and we are extremely grateful for his commitment to our community.

#### **END OF YEAR CELEBRATION**

This year the P&C have organised an end of year celebration to be held at Mt Pleasant Bowls Club for a relaxed evening with friends.

**When:** Friday, 26 November, 2021

**Who:** Staff and Parents of Ardross PS (adults only)

Where: Mt Pleasant Bowls Club, 40 Bedford Road, Mt Pleasant

**Time:** From 5:30pm - If this is too early then you are welcome to attend when

time permits. Closing is 10:30pm

What to bring: Your festive spirit, a plate of finger food to share and money for the bar Tickets: \$15.00 per person. This includes bowls, coaches and venue hire. Go to the

Try Booking link to purchase tickets <a href="https://www.trybooking.com/BVMYZ">www.trybooking.com/BVMYZ</a>

No experience required just a spirit to join in and celebrate the 2021 year. Santa may swing by for some festive cheer.

#### WHOLE SCHOOL END OF YEAR PLAYDATE

Join your friends down at the river for a splash, a picnic and a cheers to 2021.

When: Thursday, 16 December 2021

Time: 3:30 pm until dark.

**Where:** Deep Water Point, meeting on the grassed area next to the playground.

**Who:** The whole family

**What:** BYO picnic, swimmers and chairs

See you there.

The next P&C meeting is on Tuesday, 23 November at 7.00pm in the Staff Room.

Ali	ce	Br	eni	na	n	
P&	C	^n-	Pre	2Si	de	ní

<b>~</b>			
	STUDENTS NOT RETURNI	NG TO ARDROSS PS IN	2022
My child / children			
Room	Year Level	Room	Year Level
will <u><b>not</b></u> be returni	ng to Ardross in 2022.		
C: 1		Б.,	
Signed		Date	

## **OSHClub News**

Enrolling your child in OSHClub is easy and free. All you need to do is complete an enrolment form online at <a href="https://www.oshclub.com.au">www.oshclub.com.au</a> where you will have the option of booking as either a permanent or casual user. Once your child / children is enrolled you then have the comfort and reassurance of knowing that your child will be cared for in a safe, fun and friendly environment.

We have had a good start to Term 3. For our program this term, we have a Master Chef session, Bunnings incursion - plants and a fashion parade using recycled Coles bags - lots of activities and fun. If you have any questions about booking, please come and see me or call me.

Val Maiorana Program Coordinator

# **After School & Saturday Mandarin Club**



Mandarin Stars provides immensely enjoyable Mandarin Language classes for children. After-school Mandarin Club is available in the Library on **Tuesday**, **Thursday and Friday** from **3.15pm to 4.15pm and 4.15pm to 5.15pm (Kindy to Year 6). Saturday morning classes** for children ages 1-12 years are held in the Senior Block. To enrol or to book for a free trial class, please contact <a href="mailto:perthsouth@mandarinstars.com.au">perthsouth@mandarinstars.com.au</a> or call 1800 18 1118 for more details.



Keyed Up Music will be teaching keyboard group lessons this term after school. Lessons start at \$18.65 for a group of 4 per lesson. If you are interested in your son/daughter learning an instrument, ring Savanna on 6107 8841 or 0479 171 424 or enrol at

www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment-form



Grasshopper Soccer is running programs at Ardross PS in Term 4.

Grasshopper Soccer is Australia's most participated non-competitive soccer program for children aged 5 - 12 years. Ardross PS program starts after school on Monday, 25 October 2021.

To enrol - www.grasshoppersoccer.com.au/ardross

For more information – 0451 172 877 perth@grasshoppersoccer.com.au



# Ardross PS Newsletter 9 November 2021 • Issue 10

#### **Important Dates:**

#### **Wednesday 10 November**

Dance – Year 6 Kindy Incursion - Scitech Kindy 2022 – Orientation Day

#### **Thursday 11 November**

Uniform Shop Open Salsa – Year 5

## Friday 12 November STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY -NO STUDENTS

P&C Fathering Project - Camp Weekend

#### **Monday 15 November**

Dance - Years 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 16 November**

Assembly - Instrumental

#### **Wednesday 17 November**

Dance – Year 6 Kindy Incursion - Scitech Kindy 2022 – Orientation Day Kindy 2022 – Parent Information Evening

#### **Thursday 18 November**

Salsa - Year 5

#### **Monday 22 November**

Dance - Years 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 23 November**

AXSHS Early Orientation Assembly – Room 17 P&C Meeting – 7.00pm

#### Wednesday 24 November

Dance – Year 6 Year 6 Dinner Dance

#### **Thursday 25 November**

Uniform Shop Open

Salsa - Year 5

#### Friday 26 November

AXSHS Orientation (1) P&C Barefoot Bowls @5.30pm

#### **Monday 29 November**

Dance - Year 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 30 November**

Assembly - Pre Primary

#### **Thursday 2 December**

Salsa - Year 5

#### **Monday 6 December**

Dance – Years 1 to 4 AXSHS Orientation (2)

#### **Tuesday 7 December**

Kindy A Christmas Concert

#### **Wednesday 8 December**

Dance - Year 6

#### **Thursday 9 December**

Graduation & Presentation Evening @5.30pm

# **Principal's Message**

MOTIVATE - EDUCATE - CELEBRATE

Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter. Along with Connect, the <u>Ardross Primary School webpage</u> and Facebook, we aim to keep you informed on what happens on a day to day basis.

#### **SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY - FRIDAY, 12 NOVEMBER**

Students do not attend school this Friday. Staff will be involved in reflection, analysis of data and planning for 2022.

#### **LAPATHON**

This year's major fundraiser, the school Lapathon, took place on Friday, 22 October. On behalf of the school community I would like to thank Mr Hill for organising and ensuring this day was a

huge success. Thank you, the parent community, for sponsoring your child/ren. They are looking forward to their ticket being drawn from the bucket.

#### RIDE TO SCHOOL DAY - OFFICIAL OPENING OF LINKS ROAD

This was a wonderful morning of celebration with clowns, cycle rides, fruit and coffee. Local Indigenous resident, Aunty Marie delivered a Welcome to Country to pay respects to the elders past and present and acknowledge the land in which we meet, Wadjuk Noongar land. Thank you to the City of Melville, Department of Transport, Applecross Senior High School, Over 55's Cycling and Cycling Without Age for adding to the festivities. A special mention to Mr Croswell who ensured it ran to plan.

#### **CLASS PARENT REPRESENTATIVES**

As the year comes to an end I would like to personally thank our parent representatives. They give their time freely to ensure all parents within the class have a voice, are able to volunteer their time and are kept up to date on events.

I meet with the representatives each term to share updates and also answer questions that are specific to their parent community. We are all very busy which makes the time they give very special.

#### **FOODS AND DRINK POLICY**

We, as a school, are committed to health promotion strategies and believe that learning healthy eating habits commences early in life. The school and staff promote a culture of healthy eating and are committed to providing relevant information, skills and resources to students and caregivers.

The bringing of food to share with other students within the classroom is not permitted. This has implications under the healthy choices policy, under food preparation and the approach to a large number of students with a wide variety of allergies. Classroom rewards provided to students are not to include food.

As the end of the year approaches children often share Christmas cards and sweet treats such as candy canes and chocolates. Please remember not to send sweets with your child to share with others this year and onwards. Thank you.

#### 2022 STUDENT PLACEMENT AND CLASS STRUCTURE

Over the previous three years arrangement of classes and teachers have been based on looping of classes. This involved, where possible, students moving with each other into the next year with their current classroom teacher. The structure was Pre Primary / Year 1, Years 2 / 3, Years 4 / 5. Taking into account a number of issues including split classes and student needs, looping will no longer be the base structure used. Beginning 2022 the structure of classes will be focussed on the needs of the students and expertise of staff.

Class lists for 2022 will be available via Connect and also outside administration on Friday, 28 January 2022.

As the year comes to an end I am in the process of structuring the classes for 2022. The placement of students to individual classes can be an emotive issue for parents. In order to ensure that the process is open, equitable and transparent for all, the following criteria will be applied for the placement of all students in classes. Parents who feel they have critical or relevant information pertaining to the placement of their child in 2022 should advise me in writing.

The number and structure of classes required in any particular year is determined by the school's total projected enrolment for the coming year, financial resources and school based decision making on effective resource management.

#### **Guidelines for Student Placement in Classrooms**

Individual class placements are ultimately decided by the Principal who works together with all staff to discuss the placement of students in classes. This is based on the teachers' professional judgement of each child taking into consideration social, emotional and academic needs.

#### **Placement Criteria**

- > Specific needs of the child
- > Group homogeneity the retention of positive relationships and groups
- Maintaining a balance of academic abilities and social emotional needs and abilities
- Maintenance of gender balance (where practicable).

Specific requests, in writing, for class placement for 2022 must be received by 3.10pm on Friday, 19 November 2021.

### MAKE A DIFFERENCE! NOMINATE FOR THE SCHOOL BOARD

The board of a public school works with the school community to achieve the best outcomes for students. It plays an important role in contributing to good school governance so that school resources are used efficiently, and community expectations and the school's priorities reflect the needs of students.

My experiences as a parent, teacher and now principal on a variety of school boards and councils has been central to the vital part I have played in children's education, including my own, from Wickham District High School to Ardross Primary School.

As a parent you can take on many roles in your child's education. As a member of the school board you along with other members represent the parent community. The School Board plays an important role in contributing to a good school governance so that school resources are used efficiently and community expectations and the school's priorities reflect the needs of students. Due to the end of a two-year tenure the school Board will have four parent vacancies for the 2022/2023 school years. As per the constitution the School Board is now calling for any school/community representative to nominate for 2022 & 2023.

The role of the School Board is:

#### 1. Functions of the Board

- 1.1 The functions of the Board are:
  - a) To take part in:
    - i) establishing, and reviewing from time to time, the school's objectives, priorities and general policy directions;
    - ii)) the planning of financial arrangements necessary to fund those objectives, priorities and directions;
    - iii) evaluating the school's performance in achieving them; and
    - iv) formulating codes of conduct for students at the school.
  - b) To promote the school in the community.
  - c) To determine, in consultation with students, their parents and staff of the school, a dress code for students when they are attending or representing the school.
  - d) To consult with the Principal on:
    - i) any general policy concerning the use in school activities of prayers,

- songs and materials based on religious, spiritual or moral values: sections 68(2)(b) and 70(a); and
- ii) the implementation of special religious education: sections 69(2) and 70(b).
- e) To approve:
  - i) any charge or contribution: sections 99(3) and (4);
  - ii) the costs to be paid for participation in an extra cost optional component of the school's educational programme: sections 100(1) and (3);
  - iii) the items that are to be supplied to a student for the student's personal use in the school's educational programme: sections 108(1) and (2); and
  - iv) any agreement or arrangement for advertising or sponsorship entered into by the principal: sections 216(5) and (6).
- f) If the Board is incorporated it may:
  - i) obtain funds for the benefit of the school;
  - ii) employ persons (other than staff); and
  - iii) manage and operate facilities at the school, such as a canteen, a swimming pool, residential accommodation for students, a school farm or horticultural centre.

Please see Tania or Gabby at reception to receive a nomination form. These are also available on Connect within the Library and folder Ardross School Board. Nominations need to be completed and returned to the front office by Friday, 26th November 2021. If there are more than four nominations, an election process will take place, as per the School Board Policy. The successful candidates will commence in 2022. Please visit our School Website School Board page for more information.

Should you have any questions about what's involved in being a Board member, you can call the current Board Chairperson, Geoff Cooper, on 0406 893 955.

Can you also let me know if your child/ren will not be attending Ardross PS in 2022 by completing the tear off slip on page 6.

Create magic moments with your child/ren, they are truly priceless.



Sue Mikkelsen-Taylor Principal



**Ardross Primary School** 

# **Library News**



A HUGE thankyou to the parent volunteers who came into the library last Friday morning to cover all the new home reader books. It was a big task due to the large number of readers the school has recently purchased, so we really do appreciate the help in getting these books ready to be used by our teachers and students in the classrooms.

There are unfortunately a large number of students who currently have overdue library books. Our school library policy is that books can be borrowed for one week after such time, students need to return the books or they can renew the books for an additional week. Please continue to remind your children to take responsibility of their library books and ensure they are returned each week during their class library time.

As we are approaching the end of the year, borrowing of library books will stop in Week 7. This allows enough time to ensure all our library books are returned before we break for the Christmas holidays.

Natalie Jones Library Officer

## **P&C News**

Welcome to Week Five of Term Four. This is a very special time for our graduating Year 6 students and we would like to wish them much happiness in their final weeks at Ardross PS.

Every day, teachers at Ardross Primary are shaping the future and making a profound difference to young lives. On behalf of the Ardross Community we would like to thank all the staff at Ardross PS for the dedication to high quality teaching and learning as well as their devotion of care every day. We hope you enjoyed the small tokens of appreciation on World Teachers Day.

#### A THANK YOU TO VOLUNTEERS

Apologises to the Art Blast helpers at the 60<sup>th</sup> Birthday celebrations for excluding you in the last newsletter. Thank you to Tania, Christabel, Leith, Janet, Jane F, Jane G, Chantal, Penelope, Audrey and Justine for assisting Mrs Warren in the beautiful Art display for the event.

Also, thanks to Justine, Estabelle, Karine, Carolyn, Janet, Bea and Hayley for spending the day covering new decodable books that were purchased by the P&C earlier this year.

To Anna, Kelly and Cindy for counting the Lapathon money.

And finally to Andrea Snare who beautifully crafted the 'Happy Birthday Ardross PS' bunting for the 60<sup>th</sup> Birthday.

#### **LAPATHON**

A very big THANK YOU to the Ardross community for the absolutely amazing fundraising effort at this year's Lapathon. You raised a total of \$22,520.25 Congratulations to Room 13 and Room 3 for raising the biggest classroom totals - Room 13: \$2,225.25 / Room 3: \$2,669.00.

Thank you once again to Mr Hill for his outstanding organisation of the Lapathon. Mr Hill is a dedicated teacher and #1 supporter of Ardross PS and we are extremely grateful for his commitment to our community.

#### **END OF YEAR CELEBRATION**

This year the P&C have organised an end of year celebration to be held at Mt Pleasant Bowls Club for a relaxed evening with friends.

**When:** Friday, 26 November, 2021

**Who:** Staff and Parents of Ardross PS (adults only)

Where: Mt Pleasant Bowls Club, 40 Bedford Road, Mt Pleasant

**Time:** From 5:30pm - If this is too early then you are welcome to attend when

time permits. Closing is 10:30pm

What to bring: Your festive spirit, a plate of finger food to share and money for the bar Tickets: \$15.00 per person. This includes bowls, coaches and venue hire. Go to the

Try Booking link to purchase tickets <a href="https://www.trybooking.com/BVMYZ">www.trybooking.com/BVMYZ</a>

No experience required just a spirit to join in and celebrate the 2021 year. Santa may swing by for some festive cheer.

#### WHOLE SCHOOL END OF YEAR PLAYDATE

Join your friends down at the river for a splash, a picnic and a cheers to 2021.

When: Thursday, 16 December 2021

Time: 3:30 pm until dark.

**Where:** Deep Water Point, meeting on the grassed area next to the playground.

**Who:** The whole family

**What:** BYO picnic, swimmers and chairs

See you there.

The next P&C meeting is on Tuesday, 23 November at 7.00pm in the Staff Room.

Ali	ce	Br	eni	na	n	
P&	C	^n-	Pre	2Si	de	ní

<b>~</b>			
	STUDENTS NOT RETURNI	NG TO ARDROSS PS IN	2022
My child / children			
Room	Year Level	Room	Year Level
will <u><b>not</b></u> be returni	ng to Ardross in 2022.		
C: 1		Б.,	
Signed		Date	

## **OSHClub News**

Enrolling your child in OSHClub is easy and free. All you need to do is complete an enrolment form online at <a href="https://www.oshclub.com.au">www.oshclub.com.au</a> where you will have the option of booking as either a permanent or casual user. Once your child / children is enrolled you then have the comfort and reassurance of knowing that your child will be cared for in a safe, fun and friendly environment.

We have had a good start to Term 3. For our program this term, we have a Master Chef session, Bunnings incursion - plants and a fashion parade using recycled Coles bags - lots of activities and fun. If you have any questions about booking, please come and see me or call me.

Val Maiorana Program Coordinator

# **After School & Saturday Mandarin Club**



Mandarin Stars provides immensely enjoyable Mandarin Language classes for children. After-school Mandarin Club is available in the Library on **Tuesday**, **Thursday and Friday** from **3.15pm to 4.15pm and 4.15pm to 5.15pm (Kindy to Year 6). Saturday morning classes** for children ages 1-12 years are held in the Senior Block. To enrol or to book for a free trial class, please contact <a href="mailto:perthsouth@mandarinstars.com.au">perthsouth@mandarinstars.com.au</a> or call 1800 18 1118 for more details.



Keyed Up Music will be teaching keyboard group lessons this term after school. Lessons start at \$18.65 for a group of 4 per lesson. If you are interested in your son/daughter learning an instrument, ring Savanna on 6107 8841 or 0479 171 424 or enrol at

www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment-form



Grasshopper Soccer is running programs at Ardross PS in Term 4.

Grasshopper Soccer is Australia's most participated non-competitive soccer program for children aged 5 - 12 years. Ardross PS program starts after school on Monday, 25 October 2021.

To enrol - www.grasshoppersoccer.com.au/ardross

For more information – 0451 172 877 perth@grasshoppersoccer.com.au



# Ardross PS Newsletter 9 November 2021 • Issue 10

#### **Important Dates:**

#### **Wednesday 10 November**

Dance – Year 6 Kindy Incursion - Scitech Kindy 2022 – Orientation Day

#### **Thursday 11 November**

Uniform Shop Open Salsa – Year 5

## Friday 12 November STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY -NO STUDENTS

P&C Fathering Project - Camp Weekend

#### **Monday 15 November**

Dance - Years 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 16 November**

Assembly - Instrumental

#### **Wednesday 17 November**

Dance – Year 6 Kindy Incursion - Scitech Kindy 2022 – Orientation Day Kindy 2022 – Parent Information Evening

#### **Thursday 18 November**

Salsa - Year 5

#### **Monday 22 November**

Dance - Years 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 23 November**

AXSHS Early Orientation Assembly – Room 17 P&C Meeting – 7.00pm

#### Wednesday 24 November

Dance – Year 6 Year 6 Dinner Dance

#### **Thursday 25 November**

Uniform Shop Open

Salsa - Year 5

#### Friday 26 November

AXSHS Orientation (1) P&C Barefoot Bowls @5.30pm

#### **Monday 29 November**

Dance - Year 1 to 4

#### **Tuesday 30 November**

Assembly - Pre Primary

#### **Thursday 2 December**

Salsa - Year 5

#### **Monday 6 December**

Dance – Years 1 to 4 AXSHS Orientation (2)

#### **Tuesday 7 December**

Kindy A Christmas Concert

#### **Wednesday 8 December**

Dance - Year 6

#### **Thursday 9 December**

Graduation & Presentation Evening @5.30pm

# **Principal's Message**

MOTIVATE - EDUCATE - CELEBRATE

Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter. Along with Connect, the <u>Ardross Primary School webpage</u> and Facebook, we aim to keep you informed on what happens on a day to day basis.

#### **SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY - FRIDAY, 12 NOVEMBER**

Students do not attend school this Friday. Staff will be involved in reflection, analysis of data and planning for 2022.

#### **LAPATHON**

This year's major fundraiser, the school Lapathon, took place on Friday, 22 October. On behalf of the school community I would like to thank Mr Hill for organising and ensuring this day was a

huge success. Thank you, the parent community, for sponsoring your child/ren. They are looking forward to their ticket being drawn from the bucket.

#### RIDE TO SCHOOL DAY - OFFICIAL OPENING OF LINKS ROAD

This was a wonderful morning of celebration with clowns, cycle rides, fruit and coffee. Local Indigenous resident, Aunty Marie delivered a Welcome to Country to pay respects to the elders past and present and acknowledge the land in which we meet, Wadjuk Noongar land. Thank you to the City of Melville, Department of Transport, Applecross Senior High School, Over 55's Cycling and Cycling Without Age for adding to the festivities. A special mention to Mr Croswell who ensured it ran to plan.

#### **CLASS PARENT REPRESENTATIVES**

As the year comes to an end I would like to personally thank our parent representatives. They give their time freely to ensure all parents within the class have a voice, are able to volunteer their time and are kept up to date on events.

I meet with the representatives each term to share updates and also answer questions that are specific to their parent community. We are all very busy which makes the time they give very special.

#### **FOODS AND DRINK POLICY**

We, as a school, are committed to health promotion strategies and believe that learning healthy eating habits commences early in life. The school and staff promote a culture of healthy eating and are committed to providing relevant information, skills and resources to students and caregivers.

The bringing of food to share with other students within the classroom is not permitted. This has implications under the healthy choices policy, under food preparation and the approach to a large number of students with a wide variety of allergies. Classroom rewards provided to students are not to include food.

As the end of the year approaches children often share Christmas cards and sweet treats such as candy canes and chocolates. Please remember not to send sweets with your child to share with others this year and onwards. Thank you.

#### 2022 STUDENT PLACEMENT AND CLASS STRUCTURE

Over the previous three years arrangement of classes and teachers have been based on looping of classes. This involved, where possible, students moving with each other into the next year with their current classroom teacher. The structure was Pre Primary / Year 1, Years 2 / 3, Years 4 / 5. Taking into account a number of issues including split classes and student needs, looping will no longer be the base structure used. Beginning 2022 the structure of classes will be focussed on the needs of the students and expertise of staff.

Class lists for 2022 will be available via Connect and also outside administration on Friday, 28 January 2022.

As the year comes to an end I am in the process of structuring the classes for 2022. The placement of students to individual classes can be an emotive issue for parents. In order to ensure that the process is open, equitable and transparent for all, the following criteria will be applied for the placement of all students in classes. Parents who feel they have critical or relevant information pertaining to the placement of their child in 2022 should advise me in writing.

The number and structure of classes required in any particular year is determined by the school's total projected enrolment for the coming year, financial resources and school based decision making on effective resource management.

#### **Guidelines for Student Placement in Classrooms**

Individual class placements are ultimately decided by the Principal who works together with all staff to discuss the placement of students in classes. This is based on the teachers' professional judgement of each child taking into consideration social, emotional and academic needs.

#### **Placement Criteria**

- > Specific needs of the child
- > Group homogeneity the retention of positive relationships and groups
- Maintaining a balance of academic abilities and social emotional needs and abilities
- Maintenance of gender balance (where practicable).

Specific requests, in writing, for class placement for 2022 must be received by 3.10pm on Friday, 19 November 2021.

### MAKE A DIFFERENCE! NOMINATE FOR THE SCHOOL BOARD

The board of a public school works with the school community to achieve the best outcomes for students. It plays an important role in contributing to good school governance so that school resources are used efficiently, and community expectations and the school's priorities reflect the needs of students.

My experiences as a parent, teacher and now principal on a variety of school boards and councils has been central to the vital part I have played in children's education, including my own, from Wickham District High School to Ardross Primary School.

As a parent you can take on many roles in your child's education. As a member of the school board you along with other members represent the parent community. The School Board plays an important role in contributing to a good school governance so that school resources are used efficiently and community expectations and the school's priorities reflect the needs of students. Due to the end of a two-year tenure the school Board will have four parent vacancies for the 2022/2023 school years. As per the constitution the School Board is now calling for any school/community representative to nominate for 2022 & 2023.

The role of the School Board is:

#### 1. Functions of the Board

- 1.1 The functions of the Board are:
  - a) To take part in:
    - i) establishing, and reviewing from time to time, the school's objectives, priorities and general policy directions;
    - ii)) the planning of financial arrangements necessary to fund those objectives, priorities and directions;
    - iii) evaluating the school's performance in achieving them; and
    - iv) formulating codes of conduct for students at the school.
  - b) To promote the school in the community.
  - c) To determine, in consultation with students, their parents and staff of the school, a dress code for students when they are attending or representing the school.
  - d) To consult with the Principal on:
    - i) any general policy concerning the use in school activities of prayers,

- songs and materials based on religious, spiritual or moral values: sections 68(2)(b) and 70(a); and
- ii) the implementation of special religious education: sections 69(2) and 70(b).
- e) To approve:
  - i) any charge or contribution: sections 99(3) and (4);
  - ii) the costs to be paid for participation in an extra cost optional component of the school's educational programme: sections 100(1) and (3);
  - iii) the items that are to be supplied to a student for the student's personal use in the school's educational programme: sections 108(1) and (2); and
  - iv) any agreement or arrangement for advertising or sponsorship entered into by the principal: sections 216(5) and (6).
- f) If the Board is incorporated it may:
  - i) obtain funds for the benefit of the school;
  - ii) employ persons (other than staff); and
  - iii) manage and operate facilities at the school, such as a canteen, a swimming pool, residential accommodation for students, a school farm or horticultural centre.

Please see Tania or Gabby at reception to receive a nomination form. These are also available on Connect within the Library and folder Ardross School Board. Nominations need to be completed and returned to the front office by Friday, 26th November 2021. If there are more than four nominations, an election process will take place, as per the School Board Policy. The successful candidates will commence in 2022. Please visit our School Website School Board page for more information.

Should you have any questions about what's involved in being a Board member, you can call the current Board Chairperson, Geoff Cooper, on 0406 893 955.

Can you also let me know if your child/ren will not be attending Ardross PS in 2022 by completing the tear off slip on page 6.

Create magic moments with your child/ren, they are truly priceless.



Sue Mikkelsen-Taylor Principal



**Ardross Primary School** 

# **Library News**



A HUGE thankyou to the parent volunteers who came into the library last Friday morning to cover all the new home reader books. It was a big task due to the large number of readers the school has recently purchased, so we really do appreciate the help in getting these books ready to be used by our teachers and students in the classrooms.

There are unfortunately a large number of students who currently have overdue library books. Our school library policy is that books can be borrowed for one week after such time, students need to return the books or they can renew the books for an additional week. Please continue to remind your children to take responsibility of their library books and ensure they are returned each week during their class library time.

As we are approaching the end of the year, borrowing of library books will stop in Week 7. This allows enough time to ensure all our library books are returned before we break for the Christmas holidays.

Natalie Jones Library Officer

## **P&C News**

Welcome to Week Five of Term Four. This is a very special time for our graduating Year 6 students and we would like to wish them much happiness in their final weeks at Ardross PS.

Every day, teachers at Ardross Primary are shaping the future and making a profound difference to young lives. On behalf of the Ardross Community we would like to thank all the staff at Ardross PS for the dedication to high quality teaching and learning as well as their devotion of care every day. We hope you enjoyed the small tokens of appreciation on World Teachers Day.

#### A THANK YOU TO VOLUNTEERS

Apologises to the Art Blast helpers at the 60<sup>th</sup> Birthday celebrations for excluding you in the last newsletter. Thank you to Tania, Christabel, Leith, Janet, Jane F, Jane G, Chantal, Penelope, Audrey and Justine for assisting Mrs Warren in the beautiful Art display for the event.

Also, thanks to Justine, Estabelle, Karine, Carolyn, Janet, Bea and Hayley for spending the day covering new decodable books that were purchased by the P&C earlier this year.

To Anna, Kelly and Cindy for counting the Lapathon money.

And finally to Andrea Snare who beautifully crafted the 'Happy Birthday Ardross PS' bunting for the 60<sup>th</sup> Birthday.

#### **LAPATHON**

A very big THANK YOU to the Ardross community for the absolutely amazing fundraising effort at this year's Lapathon. You raised a total of \$22,520.25 Congratulations to Room 13 and Room 3 for raising the biggest classroom totals - Room 13: \$2,225.25 / Room 3: \$2,669.00.

Thank you once again to Mr Hill for his outstanding organisation of the Lapathon. Mr Hill is a dedicated teacher and #1 supporter of Ardross PS and we are extremely grateful for his commitment to our community.

#### **END OF YEAR CELEBRATION**

This year the P&C have organised an end of year celebration to be held at Mt Pleasant Bowls Club for a relaxed evening with friends.

**When:** Friday, 26 November, 2021

**Who:** Staff and Parents of Ardross PS (adults only)

Where: Mt Pleasant Bowls Club, 40 Bedford Road, Mt Pleasant

**Time:** From 5:30pm - If this is too early then you are welcome to attend when

time permits. Closing is 10:30pm

What to bring: Your festive spirit, a plate of finger food to share and money for the bar Tickets: \$15.00 per person. This includes bowls, coaches and venue hire. Go to the

Try Booking link to purchase tickets <a href="https://www.trybooking.com/BVMYZ">www.trybooking.com/BVMYZ</a>

No experience required just a spirit to join in and celebrate the 2021 year. Santa may swing by for some festive cheer.

#### WHOLE SCHOOL END OF YEAR PLAYDATE

Join your friends down at the river for a splash, a picnic and a cheers to 2021.

When: Thursday, 16 December 2021

Time: 3:30 pm until dark.

**Where:** Deep Water Point, meeting on the grassed area next to the playground.

**Who:** The whole family

**What:** BYO picnic, swimmers and chairs

See you there.

The next P&C meeting is on Tuesday, 23 November at 7.00pm in the Staff Room.

Ali	ce	Br	eni	na	n	
P&	C	^n-	Pre	2Si	de	ní

<b>*</b>			
	STUDENTS NOT RETURN	ING TO ARDROSS PS IN	2022
My child / children			
Room	Year Level	Room	Year Level
will <u>not</u> be returni	ng to Ardross in 2022.		
Signed		Date	

## **OSHClub News**

Enrolling your child in OSHClub is easy and free. All you need to do is complete an enrolment form online at <a href="https://www.oshclub.com.au">www.oshclub.com.au</a> where you will have the option of booking as either a permanent or casual user. Once your child / children is enrolled you then have the comfort and reassurance of knowing that your child will be cared for in a safe, fun and friendly environment.

We have had a good start to Term 3. For our program this term, we have a Master Chef session, Bunnings incursion - plants and a fashion parade using recycled Coles bags - lots of activities and fun. If you have any questions about booking, please come and see me or call me.

Val Maiorana Program Coordinator

# **After School & Saturday Mandarin Club**



Mandarin Stars provides immensely enjoyable Mandarin Language classes for children. After-school Mandarin Club is available in the Library on **Tuesday**, **Thursday and Friday** from **3.15pm to 4.15pm and 4.15pm to 5.15pm (Kindy to Year 6). Saturday morning classes** for children ages 1-12 years are held in the Senior Block. To enrol or to book for a free trial class, please contact <a href="mailto:perthsouth@mandarinstars.com.au">perthsouth@mandarinstars.com.au</a> or call 1800 18 1118 for more details.



Keyed Up Music will be teaching keyboard group lessons this term after school. Lessons start at \$18.65 for a group of 4 per lesson. If you are interested in your son/daughter learning an instrument, ring Savanna on 6107 8841 or 0479 171 424 or enrol at

www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment-form



Grasshopper Soccer is running programs at Ardross PS in Term 4.

Grasshopper Soccer is Australia's most participated non-competitive soccer program for children aged 5 - 12 years. Ardross PS program starts after school on Monday, 25 October 2021.

To enrol - www.grasshoppersoccer.com.au/ardross

For more information – 0451 172 877 perth@grasshoppersoccer.com.au